

John O. Norquist Mayor

Seth L. Foldy, MD Commissioner of Health

Bevan K. Baker, CHE Health Operations Director

**Health Department** 

Administration



Frank P. Zeidler Municipal Building, 841 North Broadway, 3rd Floor, Milwaukee, WI 53202-3653

phone (414) 286-3521 fax (414) 286-5990 web site: www.milwaukee.gov

December 16, 2002

Mr. Tony Zielinski Common Council Administration Manager City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205

Dear Mr. Zielinski:

The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common Council approval:

Women, Infants and Children's Grant - This is a continuing grant funded by the U.S. Department of Agriculture through the Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services. The purpose of the program is to prevent nutrition-related health problems and to improve the health status of low income, at-risk pregnant or breast-feeding infants and children.

Municipal Health Services Program - This is also a continuing program within the Health Department. Funding is received from the Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services. The program waives certain Medicare reimbursement limitations for Medicare beneficiaries.

All appropriate paperwork is attached. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Vanet Nell

Administrative Specialist-Sr.

Attachments